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Friday 3rd March 

Mrs Marriott News Update: 

It was wonderful to see so many children taking part in fun reading activities for World Book Day. 

There was a cosy feel around school with children and staff dressed in their pyjamas and cosy 

clothes. The fun definitely began in the afternoon with the teacher completing a reading relay 

around the school and the reading Buddies with children of all ages was enjoyed by all. 

Again, we have had a great turn out for coffee mornings. It is so great to have parents engaging in 

the school community with interest being shown in the role of governance and a PTA. Our 

community will continue to build whilst we focus on the common goal of best outcomes for our 

pupils. 

Following on from the request for ‘just water’ in last week’s newsletter, a parent has raised that 

Airup bottles have become a recent trend. Due to the high cost of these bottles, I suggest they are 

best kept for use at home. Water bottles appropriate for school use can be purchased for a relatively 

small cost and are robust enough to withstand the movement and use in around school. The 

children in UKS2 have asked me – ‘Are you banning them?’ My response is that these bottles are 

best kept for home use as they are an expensive item to bring into school and all expensive items are 

best kept at home. Thank you for your support understanding with this. 

Our group of Year 6 pupils who attended the O2 for Young Voices have booked Urban Strides to visit 

at the end of term have begun cake baking for their cake sale. Look out for their posters next week! 

Staffing update: 

We are sad to say goodbye to Mrs Butcher in the school office who will be leaving us at the end of 

this term. 

After the Easter break, Mrs Askew will be know as Miss Whatnell. 

Enjoy your weekend! 

Kirsten Marriott 



Headteacher 

#LetGirlsPlay 

 

On Wednesday 8th March 2023, we shall be joining many schools across the country for 

#LetGirlsPlay. #LetGirlsPlay is organised by England Football and Barclays Girls Football School 

Partnerships, to encourage and promote girl's football.  

What is #LetGirlsPlay? 

By 2024, The FA’s is for girls to have the same football opportunities as boys in schools and clubs. 

#LetGirlsPlay is a campaign to influence and drive change, showing that football can and should be 

played by girls. It is bringing together a growing community of people of all genders, ages and 

backgrounds who want to champion equal access for girls, helping create independent, resilient 

young girls who will be a force for good in all local communities. 

We shall be supporting the day by running football activities, during lunch time, for girls to 

participate. Our aim, once the field is back in action, is to support this further by having at least 1 

lunchtime dedicated to promoting girls football and upskilling our children.  

Miss Perry is looking for KS2 girls to lead mini football activities to inspire others in the school and in 

time become 'coaches'.  

If your daughter is interested, please encourage them to speak to Miss Perry. 

Hemingford Grey vs Westfield : Thursday 2nd March 

The Year 6 football team played in their first tournament of the year against a number of well drilled 

teams. Hemingford Grey did very well and managed to come second behind Westfield. They played 

well and showed a tremendous amount of resilience, sportsmanship and teamwork. The team still 

look forward to a semi-final in the cup in the next coming weeks!  

What's on next week: 

NATIONAL CAREERS WEEK 

Monday 6th March 

AnsteyArt After School Art Club: 



• Years 2 & 3 – 3:15-4:20pm  

• Years 4, 5 & 6  -  4:30-5:30pm 

Tuesday 7th March 

Swimming Year 4 Sessions -  1:30-3:20pm (Please can you ensure that your child has a swimming 

costume or swim shorts, a towel and a swimming hat) 

Grafham Residential Year 4 Meeting for Parents  - 6:00pm Presentation in the hall 

Wednesday 8th March 

Hemingford Harriers Running Club - 8:05-8:35am (meet past the bike shed on the school field) 

Forest School After School Club - 3:15-5:00pm 

Thursday 9th March 

Netball After School Club  - 3:20-4:20 : Years 4, 5 and 6 

Celebration of Culture Day : Thursday 30th March 

 



 

Parent News and Information: 

• Attached to the email is a letter from the Governors about the outcome of the parent 

governor vacancy 

• A poster from Magpas with information on a charity fundraising obstacle course taking place 

on Sunday 7th May 2023 that you may be interested in taking part in. Think obstacles, water, 

inflatables, foam and FUN (lots of it) with family and friends!  With 2,000 participants taking 

on this unique course and an events village filled with energy, music and entertainment in 

Abbots Ripton.  You can see more about the event here www.magpas.org.uk/dash/1 to give 

a great insight of what to expect and just how fun it looks. 

• Anglesey Abbey are celebrating World Book Day on Saturday 4th & Sunday 5th March with a 

range of activities for families. They understand that it’s a difficult time for many people and 

they want to help support local families by providing affordable access to their special place. 

Therefore, on 4th and 5th March all children aged 17 and under get free admission and a 

free lunch box meal from Redwood Restaurant, if they are wearing a World Book Day 

costume, bring their favourite book, or can tell one of the team their favourite book. They 

have a range of activities on the day from storytelling to a creative writing competition. 

There is something for all ages to enjoy and get excited about the magic of books. See the 

poster for more information. 

• Easy Clean currently have an opportunity for a cleaning position at Hemingford Grey Primary 

to join their already established cleaning team. The advert with further information is below. 

 
1http://www.magpas.org.uk/dash/ 

http://www.magpas.org.uk/dash/


• Also attached is March’s edition of the Cambridgeshire Constabulary Safer Schools 

Newsletter. The subjects that are covered in this newsletter are as follows: 

- Antisocial Behaviour: What can I do as a parent/carer 

- E-Scooters -reminder about the law 

- Keeping children safe online – FREE virtual workshop for parents/carers 

- KOOTH – Digital Mental Health Support Service 

- Child car seats & belt safety – The Law 

- Parenting guide to Whizz App  
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